
REGULAR MONTHLY ACTIVITIES  

1st Sunday in each month 7.30pm Sunday Sisters The Sun  

2nd Thursday in each month 3.00pm Thursday Club Committee Room 

3rd Tuesday in each month 7.30pm WI Committee Room 

1st Wednesday in each month 7.45pm Pub Quiz The Sun  

2nd Tuesday every other 
month 

7.30pm Parish Council Meetings 
(Jan/Mar/May/July/Sept/Nov) 

Committee Room 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

          Rector                
          Lay Leaders of Worship    Rosemary Drewery            (07792 926 004) 
     Jane Templeman 
          Churchwarden                   Sue Whitehouse               (781300)  
          Treasurer                              Stephen Hill                         (781064) 

Editor      Jane Carwithen (782185)  or email janecarwithen@gmail.com 
Items to be with the Editor for the next edition by NOON  on 25th of  the month 

 

REGULAR VILLAGE ACTIVITIES  

Weekdays *9.00am-3.15pm Pre-School - *Thurs 9.00-12.45pm 
Pinchmill 

School 

Tues 7.30 pm Table Tennis Club Village Hall 

 

 
Architectural Design 

Stephen Funge MCIAT 

stephen@architecturaldesign.co.uk 

Tel 01234 381304  ≈  Mob 07710 268372   

Planning and Building Regulations Applications 
Design and Project Management  ♦ Extensions  ♦ New Houses  ♦ Offices  ♦ Shops 

Call for a chat.      No obligation. 

Barnes Tree Services 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

Trees reduced or removed  ~  all waste chipped on site and taken away 

NPTC qualified   ~      Fully insured 

Traditional family business  ~  Woodland management since 1980 

Ash logs always available for delivery 

Telephone:  Roger Barnes for a free quote on 01933 356205 

Parish Online: www.felmersham.net                                                      October 2018 
LETTER FROM Fr REUBEN PRESTON 
In a year when we seem to have had real seasons – a cold winter, a colourful spring, hot 
summer and now a chilly-morninged autumn – I am reminded that as I leave you on          
7 October my season of Sharnbrook Benefice has come to an end. 
Thank you to the people of Felmersham and Radwell who have shared so much of their 
life with me and Stephen, and of course George.   There is much to look forward to in the 
months ahead as we begin life in a new country and a new Church organisation. 
New things always help us to be more alert, because nothing is like it always has been. In 
this autumn season with the decay of the year’s growth around us, it is a good time to 
reflect on our own lives. What needs to be let go of? What changes have taken place for 
you? What are the challenges you are facing? What do you find yourself desiring for the 
future? 
On 12 October the Church of England Commemorates the life and work of Edith Cavell – a 
nurse with a desire for the care of people in the prisons of England.  Elizabeth Gurney was 
born at Earlham in Norfolk in 1780. At the age of twenty, she married Joseph Fry, a 
London merchant and a strict Quaker. She was admitted as a minister in the Society of 
Friends and became a noted preacher. The appalling state of the prisons came to her 
notice and she devoted much of her time to the welfare of female prisoners in Newgate. 
In 1820 she took part in the formation of a nightly shelter for the homeless in London. She 
travelled all over Europe in the cause of prison reform. She was a woman of a strong 
Christian and evangelistic impulse and this inspired all her work. She died on 12 October 
in 1845. 
As autumn surrounds us what are the passions and visions and desires that are going to 
drive you into the winter months?  Can you use your energies with passion for the 
transformation of the interior of St Marys as the 2020 Committee is established to work 
towards opening up the “under the tower” area in church for greater flexibility and use in 
the village’s life and leisure? Give it some thought and join in the potential transformation 
of space in the midst of Felmersham village into something new and as yet unknown. 
With all good wishes 
Fr Reuben 

 

mailto:lorraine@felmersham.info


Services at St Mary’s, Felmersham  
NB May be subject to change—please check the noticeboard by the lych gate for details  

     

           Sunday 7  October Leaving Services for Fr Reuben  
     10.30am Benefice Communion at  
     St Peter’s, Sharnbrook 
     6pm Benefice Evensong at St Peter’s,   
 

 Thursday 11 October 9.30am Holy Communion 
 

           Sunday 14 October 11am Parish Communion  
 

           Thursday 18 October   9.30am Morning Prayer 
 

           Sunday 21 October 10.30am Churches Together Service for  
     One World Week (at St Mary’s) 
 

 Thursday 25 October 9.30am Holy Communion 
 

 Sunday 28 October  11am Parish Choral Matins 
   

            Thursday 1 November  All Saints Day 

 9.30am Morning Prayer 

           Friday 2 November All Souls Day 

  9.30am All Souls Prayers 

 Sunday 4 November All Saints Celebration 

  No Service at St Mary’s 

  10.30am Benefice Patronal Festival  

  Communion at Souldrop 

COFFEE MORNING: SATURDAY 6  OCTOBER                                                 Jane Wells 

The October Coffee Morning to raise funds for the Church Restoration Fund will be hosted 
by Brian and Blanche Smith, Felmersham on Saturday 6 October at 10.30am. Contribu-
tions of homemade cakes, toiletries, produce and bric-a-brac for the bring and buy stall will 
be most welcome. Please come along. Everyone welcome. 
The November Coffee Morning will be hosted by Judith Folbigg, Felmersham on Saturday 3 

November. 

STOP PRESS Annual sale of Save the Children Christmas cards will take 
place at the October Coffee Morning. 

VILLAGE TRADES AND SERVICES 

  
  

Driving Instruction 
Jeff Henman 

782290 

  
  

Electrical Services 
Martin Blizard 

782527 

  
Painting &  
Decorating 

Eric Barford           
781719 

 Childminding 
Maxine Boswell 

781940   
07985 228 116  

IT Services 
(business or home) 

Clive Just   
781967 
783246 

Community Care 07786 344 176 
Piano/Guitar  

Lessons (all ages) 
Margo Payne         

782355 

Dog Walking, 
feeding/ boarding 

Ch. Tweeddale 
781279 

Daisy Bank Kennels 
Professional Grooming 

& Pet Shop 

Mrs Gee 
01234 720241 

Animal Care and 
Dog Walking 

Annette Courtney 
783164 

Gardening  
Services 

Jack Charman 
01234 954873 
07766 762887 

Nail Artist 
Ellie Beecham 

07775 326393 
Reflexology 

Jackie Chambers 
MAR 

07803 157963 
783189 

Barney’s Barn 
Pet Grooming  

Radwell 

Helen 

01234 782402 
  

    

 
  

Computer support,  

consultancy and 

maintenance 

for business or home 

www.allforit.co.uk 

Tel:  Clive Just  01234 783246 

http://www.allforit.co.uk/


  

www.sharnbroookmilltheatre.co.uk  

Monday 5th – Saturday 10th November, 7.30pm 
Avenue Q  - The Musical  
- is an "autobiographical and biographical" coming-of-age parable, addressing 
and satirizing the issues and anxieties associated with entering adulthood.  
Its characters lament that as children they were assured by their parents, and 
by children's television programmes such as PBS's Sesame Street, that they 
were "special" and "could do anything".  
But, as adults, they have discovered to their surprise and dismay that in the real 
world their options are limited, and they are no more "special" than anyone 
else. 
This musical comedy is notable for the use of puppets, animated by uncon-
cealed puppeteers,  alongside human actors. 
Parental guidance is suggested for children under 15 due to adult language 
and situations. 
Music & Lyrics By Robert Lopez & Jeff Marx. Book by Jeff Whitty .  
Based on an original concept by Robert Lopez & Jeff Marx.  
This amateur production is presented by arrangement with Music Theatre    
International (Europe).  
All performance materials are authorised by MTI Europe www.mtishows.co.uk 
TICKETS (£1 booking fee) £12/13 may be booked in person at PICK-A-LILY,     

Florist, 61 High St/Park Lane,  
SHARNBROOK, or on-line: 
www.sharnbrookmilltheatre.co.uk/

RSPB  The Lodge Discovery Day 

Sunday 7 October  

10.30am – 3.00pm 

An event full of fun and discovery, held 

on the Gatehouse lawn.  

Cost: RSPB members £3, RSPB Wildlife 
Explorers £2, Family 2+2 £8 Non-
members Adult £4 children £3 Family 2+2 
£10 

 
Read more at http://ww2.rspb.org.uk  

Fr REUBEN'S FAREWELL PARTY 

As you are aware Fr Reuben is leaving the Benefice and will be taking his final 
services on Sunday 7 October. To wish him well on the next part of his journey 
through ministry an Afternoon Tea Party will be held at Riverside House, The 
High Road on Saturday 6 October from 3 – 5pm.  

EVERYONE IS WELCOME to come to say your farewells to him. 

CARER REQUIRED, FELMERSHAM 
I am a lady with Rheumatoid Arthritis and I am looking for someone to help 
me with my personal care and also household duties. The hours will be every 
morning Monday to Friday. A car owner is essential as I will need to be      
transported to Doctor and Hospital appointments and sometimes personal 
shopping. Nursing experience would be helpful.                    
Please apply to 01234 781852.                                                                    

TEAS IN THE CHURCH                                                                                    Jane Wells 
Thank you to everyone who helped at Teas in the Church this summer and to 
everyone who came along. Thank you, also, to Janet Welsh who provided  
wonderful music when she was able to on most of the Wednesdays. Teas in the 
Church will begin again next April.  

AUTUMN SHOW 2018                                                                            Maggie Spoor 

After some concern that the long hot summer would mean few entries for the 
show we had a superb day with 327 entries, which included a world record 
beating number of rock cakes made by the children of Pinchmill Primary School 
- an amazing achievement and display! All classes were well supported         
including the special classes devised to celebrate 200 years of Felmersham 
Bridge. Thank you to everyone who entered the show, to the Village Hall   
Committee for the use of the Hall, the Art Group for exhibiting their paintings, 
to the WI for providing tea and cake and the army of  volunteers who helped 
set up and then clear and tidy up at the end of the show. A great community 
effort.  

 
Congratulations to all prize winners, especially the four trophy winners -  

Simon Greenish, Sue Whitehouse, Peter Hartop and Sue Evans 
 

The winning photograph for Felmersham Bridge 200 was taken by Peter 
Hartop and is the header for this month’s Ouse News. The colour version can 

http://www.mtishows.co.uk


 

 

Hand Sewn Curtains, Blinds and Accessories 

Made to Measure Service, finished to your exact requirements 

Contact Sarah Bunker on 01234 783220  or   07946 620821 

Website:  www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk    Email:  sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk 

Matt Poulter Plumbing & Heating 
 

       ♦   All plumbing & heating work       ♦   General property maintenance 
       ♦   Oil Boiler Installations                ♦   Gas boiler servicing &  repair 

Complete bathroom  design and installation, including tiling 

For a friendly reliable service and free estimate call Matt on 07974 212232 

Or 01234 824674 or email: mppoulter@gmail.com, 

www.poulterplumbing.co.uk 

 

  

K M Lovell 

General building  

      ♦   BLOCK PAVING 

      ♦   EXTENSIONS 

      ♦   ROOFING 

      ♦   PATIOS 

All work considered 
 

01234   782869 

 

 

   *    
 

 

 

Helen Dawkins LRPS 

 

01234  782265 
helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

   

  BLACK AND 

  WHITE 

  REVIVAL 

http://www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk/
mailto:sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk
mailto:helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk
http://www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk/


 

WI                              Jennifer Knowles                                                                                                                        

We were grateful that David Kerr 
was able to come to Felmersham at 
short notice. His talk was ‘A Dudley 
Romance’ which was research into 
his wife’s Family History. It was a 
romantic story about her ancestors’ 
life in the Black Country and in 
Shropshire. 

David encouraged us to research our 
own Family History. The lovely old 
photographs brought along by   
members would make an excellent 
start! 

Our next meeting will be on              
16 October. 

                                                                              

ACTIVI-TEA 

at The Methodist Church, Park Lane, 
Sharnbrook 

Our meetings will be at 2.30pm on 

 the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month 
Come & join us on 

October 9th 
& October 23rd 

Churches Together working with 
Tibbs Dementia Foundation

 

Meet with other Carers knowing the person 

you care for is enjoying activities in a safe and 

friendly environment. 

Suggested Donation  
 Cared For £4    Carers £1 

For more information contact the group’s  
Co-ordinator Linda Hoar 07791214148  

lindahoar@hotmail.co.uk 

A NEW ADMINISTRATOR FOR FELMERSHAM AND RADWELL OIL GROUP  

After 17 years Danny Mariner has stepped down as the Oil group                 
administrator and kindly “passed the baton” to me - Brian Conibere. 
I have been given, what I hope, is a comprehensive and accurate spreadsheet 
of names, addresses, telephone numbers and e-mails. However, if you think 
that you are on the database but haven’t received any contact recently, my 
details are below so you can reach me. 
 Address: 2 St Mary’s Close, Felmersham, MK43 7JP 
 Telephone numbers: Home: 01234 782698, Mobile: 07717 856815 
 e-mail: bconibere@gmail.com 
Belonging to the group usually saves you between 5-10% per litre in           
comparison to making an individual order as the suppliers generally give 
better prices for bulk deliveries. The frequency of ordering is between every 5
-8 weeks depending on demand, weather conditions, season etc.  E-mails   
asking if you need oil will be sent out approximately a week in advance of the 
anticipated delivery date.  
Anyone who is new to the village or not in the oil group and wishing to join 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Felmersham & Radwell Neighbourhood Plan:  
Issues and Options Consultation 

The Steering Group has been considering the key issues that have been identified 
and evidence collected during the neighbourhood planning process and has       
identified a range of policy options and actions for responding to them, mapped to 
Neighbourhood Plan core objectives. 

As a result, all residents will be receiving further documentation by the end of  
October. It is requested that the questionnaire is completed and returned by         
30 November at the latest. You are also invited to:-  

The Neighbourhood Plan ‘Drop in’ Event 
Saturday 27 October, 11am – 4pm 

The Village Hall, The Old Road, Felmersham 
 

Completing the Neighbourhood Plan is extremely important. It is hard work but 
will help the Council to use grants wisely. It will enable improvements to our     
villages in the future and will strengthen our community.  

mailto:lindahoar@hotmail.co.uk


 FELMERSHAM AND RADWELL  

                      VILLAGE HALL     

QUIZ NIGHT 
SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 

7pm for 7.30pm start       

TICKETS £12 per person 
Includes a 2 course hot supper 

FULLY LICENSED BAR       

Available From 

Marjorie Pipe 781140 

Claire Lurcuck 782947 

Email FRVHC@yahoo.com  

VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 
It is our annual Quiz Night on 24 November – please see above for details and any  
donations of raffle prizes would be much appreciated. This event is always very popular 
so get your tickets soon! 
The Committee are aware that the play park currently has some maintenance issues 
but please be reassured that these are in hand.  We are currently obtaining quotes to 
replace the bark areas with a more sustainable surface. 
Also we are always looking for new members to join our friendly committee so if you 
would be interested in supporting your local community then please contact us at 
FRVHC@yahoo.com.  Thank you. 

 

 

PINCHMILL PRIMARY SCHOOL                                                      Vanessa Coleman 

We returned to Pinchmill Primary School in early September, an exciting time 
as we have now fully transitioned to Primary status with 
our first Year 6 children in school.  It has been a great start 
to the term; we have all been busy working on the new 
topics and settling into the new classes.   

Our new children joined us in September in our Reception 
class and are settling in brilliantly.  The rest of the school have welcomed them 
and are keen to look after them to make sure they are happy and having fun.   

We have a new range of topics and are enjoying learning about life in Victorian 
times, about Inventors and Investigators, the ‘Hip and Groovy’ 60’s and 70’s, 
and Little Red Riding Hood.  There is lots of fun and excitement for us all. 

Just before the summer break we had extended out traversing wall; this now 
includes ropes and monkey bars which all of the children are loving.  We also 
had several of our children who took part in the Harpur Trust Art Competition.  
There were entries from all of our year groups and a few of our children had 
their own work displayed in the Higgins Museum. This was a great        
achievement for us as there were entries from across Bedfordshire.   

We are looking forward to our Harvest Festival, which will be held at St Mary’s 
Church at 2pm on 4 October. Please feel free to join us to celebrate.   

OVERHANGING VEGETATION                                                Marjorie Pipe, Parish Council 

At the September Parish Council Meeting we discussed the problem of       
vegetation overhanging footpaths and roads. The majority of hedge owners 
do keep their hedges etc under control; and as a walker I am grateful.      
However, in several places around the village, hedges are not being trimmed 
back to the boundary of the property or to the full height of the hedge     
sending high sided vehicles into the middle of the road on dangerous bends. 

If you are a hedge owner, please take a few minutes to walk outside your  
perimeter hedge and check it does not protrude into the path or road sending 
walkers far into the road at dangerous spots in the village. Please note the 
Borough Council have authority to cut your hedge and charge you if they feel 
it is dangerous to pedestrians and traffic. 

mailto:FRVHC@yahoo.com
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